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The bill also establishes that reading curricula for prekindergarten through grade 3 be based on the five 

components of evidence-based reading instruction (phonemic awareness, phonics, vocabulary 

development, reading fluency, oral language skills, and reading comprehension). This is accompanied by 

interventions for students struggling with reading, as well as a DEED-established statewide reading program 

to assist and provide support and resources for school districts and teachers in providing reading 

intervention services. 

The bill does not mandate that reading curricula be in English, nor does it do anything to threaten or 

minimize the many wonderful dual-language and language immersion programs that have been developed 

in our schools across the state. Still, multiple amendments in the House Education Committee have resulted 

in strengthening protections of and support for these programs, as well as the rich culture and heritage that 

serve as their foundation. We support these updates and believe they make the bill better. 

Coalition for Education Equity supports passage of the Alaska Reads Act because we believe it will help 

children, and help our schools better serve our children, whether in rural or urban Alaska. Our coalition 

membership includes rural and urban school districts, which are represented on our board of directors by 

superintendents with years, if not decades, of education experience across the state. We have witnessed 

and experienced firsthand the challenges and disparities that have contributed to poor educational 

outcomes for our children. We have worked exhaustively with our communities and teachers to develop 

successful innovative programs that meet the needs of our students, but we know that it is not enough. We 

have been fighting for years for education policy that finally takes up the recommendations outlined in the 

Moore decisions by expanding access to high-quality pre-elementary programs, providing targeted 

interventions to our lowest-performing schools, and expanding the capacity of DEED to assist, support, and 

provide essential resources to our school districts and educators. The Alaska Reads Act addresses each of 

these and we urge our legislators to pass this legislation. 
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